                                                                                                                          
    (04/10/2023 –Regular Town Board Minutes)




Minutes of a Regular
Meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Ellicott
held at the Administration Building 
215 S. Work Street, Falconer, N.Y. on

April 10, 2023, at 5:30 P.M.

Present: Supervisor Bowman, Councilman Tyler, Councilman White, Councilwoman Whitmore, Councilman Swan, Town Clerk Bellardo, Attorney Fiore-Lehman.  Absent: Highway Superintendent Pickett.
Supervisor Bowman opened the meeting at 5:33 PM and led the Town Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.   Town Clerk Bellardo called the roll.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
MOTION by Councilman Tyler, seconded by Councilwoman Whitmore to accept the minutes of the March 13, 2023, Regular Meeting. 
Carried.                                 Ayes – 5                             Noes - 0                           Absent – 0
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR

Marilyn Gerace, 381 Hunt Rd., Jamestown.  Justice Gerace discussed the importance of keeping the justice system’s integrity in the Town of Ellicott. The recent decision to eliminate a justice position was made without adequate opportunity for public input.  You failed your constituents by not allowing their voices to be heard. She is disappointed and upset by the fact that the justices were notified by email and not in person. The Town of Ellicott residents are in favor of using their tax dollars to support the justice system in the way it is currently structured. The court was never given the opportunity to discuss the matter. Have you considered how eliminating a position will have extreme burdens on the remaining justice and the impact of the court? She stated that the court can no longer have 100 people in the courtroom at a given time.  They are now being scheduled for health and safety reasons since COVID.  The courts cannot be deemed as a revenue-generating entity for the Town.  It is improper for the Board to place mandates on fines and penalties. She has circulated a petition of over 300 signatures who are opposed to this resolution.  She calls upon your authority to repeal the resolution. There is a timeline now that the Board has to meet for this resolution.  The cost of a special election will cost thousands of dollars.  Where in the budget are you going to get the funds for the election?
Sally Jaroszynski, 411 West Ave., Falconer.  Justice Jaroszynski advised the Board that eliminating a justice position would put an undue burden on the remaining justice.  She is upset with the way it was handled.  It was totally disrespectful.  The Board has not made factual statements regarding their decision and should not be afraid to debate the issue.  She advised the Board of the typical cases that are heard in the court.  She stated that Section 20 of New York State Law states that there are to be two justices.  
Vince Gerace, 381 Hunt Rd., Jamestown read a letter from District Attorney, Jason Schmidt.  He would like the Board to consider his comments.  His concerns are that Ellicott Town Court is one of the busiest in the county.  He doesn’t remember a time when the court only had one justice and it would increase wait times and cause a backlog of cases.  He urges the Board to reconsider this decision.  He believes that working together would ensure the safeguarding of the integrity and efficiency of the court system. Mr. Gerace also pointed out that if this passes, Justice Jaroszynski will be asking for a raise which will defeat the money savings for the Town.

Rexford Morgan, Attorney.  He has practiced in the Town of Ellicott Court for over five years.  The court usually does 70-100 cases a week in criminal cases.  He believes that our justices are some of the most educated and well-trained in the county.  If the constitutional rights of a client are not met because of the lack of a justice, he can ensure that the Town will be sued. This will be very costly to the Town. 
Jim Rensel, 171 Avalon Blvd., Jamestown.  We are very fortunate in the Town of Ellicott to have two justices.  He understands and respects the Boards budget constraints.  With the new bail reform, it is necessary to have the knowledge and dedication to the job.  Other townships have a difficult time finding someone to run for the position of justice since it is a very difficult job and takes a lot of time and dedication.

Arlene Christopherson, 179 Avalon Blvd., Jamestown and is speaking on behalf of her neighbor Carol Yaggie who was not able to attend. She has concerns that this issue had no public input and open meeting laws were broken.  The judges were not advised or able to defend their position.

Dan McNeill, 2599 Palm Rd., Jamestown. He is the husband of Court Clerk Kaitlin McNeill.  He knows from being around the court that the Town is getting its money’s worth.  We are fortunate to have the manpower to get through the massive backlog of cases due to COVID.  The salary is pretty insignificant compared to the work and hours they put in.  It would be a shame to lose a justice. Budget constraints may not be the only reason that the position is being eliminated. It is truly a disappointment and hopes the Board reconsiders its decision.  
Mike Goldman, 204 Aldren Ave., Jamestown.  He is not a town resident but if you are going to eliminate a position, it should be about more than budgetary constraints.  He does arraignments and feels that there is no way the Town can keep up with its volume with one justice. If Justice Gerace is no longer a practicing justice, the Centralize Arraignment Process with Chautauqua County will come to a screeching halt.

David Leach, 3126 N. Main St. Ext., Jamestown. He is saddened but not surprised that the decision was made. The tax levy for 2022 to 2023 has risen and how much of those increases are attributed to running the court? 

Todd Beckerink, 3930 Gerry Levant Rd., Falconer. He was born and raised in this town and was a police officer for the Town for 23 years.  He is appalled at what is going on.  We have one of the busiest courts in the county. Are we going to come back next month and try to eliminate the police department?  He lives in this town and continues to pay taxes because he wants those services.  He wants two judges because he knows how busy the court is.

Sue Wilder, 184 Frederick Blvd., Jamestown. She is appalled at the way that this has happened and you have taken away her vote.  If you need money, maybe you can take up a donation to keep her.

Ashley Shirley, Cherry St., Jamestown.  She is the niece of Justice Gerace and what you are doing is absolutely ridiculous.  You are encouraging crime. She thinks the Board is absolutely disgusting.

Jim Clark, 186 Frederick Blvd., Jamestown. He has been a resident for 50 years and hopes the Board will kill the resolution as soon as possible.

Tim Magnuson, 132 Hotchkiss, Jamestown. He would like to say that it is not too late to change your mind.  

CORRESPONDENCE

Town Clerk Bellardo read the following into the record:

· Received a thank you letter from the Fuller family for the flower arrangement sent for Highway Superintendent Pickett’s mother-in-law's death.
Supervisor Bowman read the following into the record:

· Received a thank you letter from the Lakewood Fire Department for the Police Department’s assistance in directing traffic during the funeral procession for their past Chief, Jake Knowlton.

· Received notification from the CLP of the water restrictions if we spray the lake.

· Received a financial support request from the CLA.

· She has a PILOT meeting to attend which is being considered for the Krog Group on Elmwood Ave.

TOWN OFFICER REPORTS
Councilman White updated the Board regarding deer on Price Street.  He believes that the problem has been resolved.
OLD BUSINESS
Alliance Nomination
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman Swan to nominate Councilman Swan for the open board position with the Alliance.

Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0

Solitude Permits
Resolution #2-2023
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilwoman Whitmore to allow Supervisor Bowman to sign the DEC permits for herbicide spraying.

Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0

Rezoning of 663 Fairmount Avenue

Supervisor Bowman advised that the Zoning & Planning Board denied the request. 
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman Swan to deny the request to rezone 663 Fairmount Avenue.

Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0

Fluvanna Sewer
This is being tabled until next month.
Fluvanna Water

Resolution #3-2023
Supervisor Bowman advised that we need to form a comprehensive water district for Fluvanna Avenue.  We will be the lead agency for the SEQRA. 
MOTION by Councilman Swan seconded by Councilman Tyler to be the lead agency in the formation of a Fluvanna Avenue Water District.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0

NEW BUSINESS

Chautauqua Lake Memorandum of Understanding
MOTION by Councilman Swan seconded by Councilman Tyler to allow Supervisor Bowman to sign the Chautauqua Lake M.O.U.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0
Highway Material Bids
MOTION by Councilman Tyler seconded by Councilman Swan to accept the Highway Department material bid list as presented in writing by Highway Superintendent Pickett.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0
MOTION by Councilwoman Whitmore seconded by Councilman Tyler to pay Abstract #6-2023 for $126,588.62.
Adopted.                                Ayes - 5                              Noes - 0                           Absent –0
Motion by Councilman Tyler, seconded by Councilman Swan to adjourn at 6:30 pm.

Carried.


Ayes – 5

      Noes – 0 


Absent - 0
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Amy M. Bellardo, Town Clerk
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